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bring the exposure back within compli-
ance or adhere to an alternative course 
of action determined by the NCUA; and 

(ii) If presently categorized as ade-
quately capitalized or well capitalized 
for prompt corrective action purposes, 
and the violation was of paragraph (d) 
of this section, immediately be recat-
egorized as undercapitalized until the 
violation is corrected, and 

(iii) If presently categorized as less 
than adequately capitalized, and the 
violation was of paragraph (d) of this 
section, immediately be downgraded 
one additional capital category. 

(k) Overall limit on business generated 
from individual credit unions. On or after 
April 22, 2013, a corporate credit union 
is prohibited from accepting from any 
member, or any nonmember credit 
union, any investment, including 
shares, loans, PCC, or NCAs if, fol-
lowing that investment, the aggregate 
of all investments from that entity in 
the corporate would exceed 15 percent 
of the corporate credit union’s moving 
daily average net assets. 

[75 FR 64842, Oct. 20, 2010, as amended at 76 
FR 79533, Dec. 22, 2011] 

§ 704.9 Liquidity management. 

(a) General. In the management of li-
quidity, a corporate credit union must: 

(1) Evaluate the potential liquidity 
needs of its membership in a variety of 
economic scenarios; 

(2) Regularly monitor and dem-
onstrate accessibility to sources of in-
ternal and external liquidity; 

(3) Keep a sufficient amount of cash 
and cash equivalents on hand to sup-
port its payment system obligations; 

(4) Demonstrate that the accounting 
classification of investment securities 
is consistent with its ability to meet 
potential liquidity demands; and 

(5) Develop a contingency funding 
plan that addresses alternative funding 
strategies in successively deteriorating 
liquidity scenarios. The plan must: 

(i) List all sources of liquidity, by 
category and amount, that are avail-
able to service an immediate outflow of 
funds in various liquidity scenarios; 

(ii) Analyze the impact that poten-
tial changes in fair value will have on 
the disposition of assets in a variety of 
interest rate scenarios; and 

(iii) Be reviewed by the board or an 
appropriate committee no less fre-
quently than annually or as market or 
business conditions dictate. 

(b) Borrowing limits. A corporate cred-
it union may borrow up to the lower of 
10 times capital or 50 percent of capital 
and shares (excluding shares created by 
the use of member reverse repurchase 
agreements). 

(1) Secured borrowings. A corporate 
credit union may borrow on a secured 
basis for liquidity purposes, but the 
maturity of the borrowing may not ex-
ceed 30 days. Only a credit union with 
core capital in excess of five percent of 
its moving DANA may borrow on a se-
cured basis for nonliquidity purposes, 
and the outstanding amount of secured 
borrowing for nonliquidity purposes 
may not exceed an amount equal to the 
difference between core capital and five 
percent of moving DANA. 

(2) Exclusions. CLF borrowings and 
borrowed funds created by the use of 
member reverse repurchase agreements 
are excluded from this limit. 

[75 FR 64843, Oct. 20, 2010] 

§ 704.10 Investment action plan. 

(a) Any corporate credit union in pos-
session of an investment, including a 
derivative, that fails to meet a require-
ment of this part must, within 30 cal-
endar days of the failure, report the 
failed investment to its board of direc-
tors, supervisory committee and the 
Director of the Office of National Ex-
aminations and Supervision (ONES). If 
the corporate credit union does not sell 
the failed investment, and the invest-
ment continues to fail to meet a re-
quirement of this part, the corporate 
credit union must, within 30 calendar 
days of the failure, provide to the 
ONES Director a written action plan 
that addresses: 

(1) The investment’s characteristics 
and risks; 

(2) The process to obtain and ade-
quately evaluate the investment’s mar-
ket pricing, cash flows, and risk; 

(3) How the investment fits into the 
credit union’s asset and liability man-
agement strategy; 

(4) The impact that either holding or 
selling the investment will have on the 
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